DIVISION COUNCIL MEETING

HUMAN RESOURCES

March 13, 2003

Attendees:  Wade, Quarles, Franklin, Jeffrey, McCoy, Oshio, Waller

1. Michele reviewed information from the March 5th Area Council Meeting with HR staff.

2. Because ITS no longer has a Web Developer, they are unable to post our updated personnel items on the HR Web page.  Allene will talk with Satish about giving us control of our web page so we can post these updated items, i.e. updated salary schedules, medical, dental and vision costs.  In the meantime, Michele is maintaining a file of those items which need to be posted.

3. Michele shared the article from the Lamppost which said that the photo ID program has been relocated from the Library to Student Development.  Allene will find out from Harold when and how this will take place as we have yet to be notified.

4. Because we are so short staffed, we need to be aware of when our staff is out on vacation or attending conferences.  A calendar for the next 3 months is being circulated.  Michele will update and post upon receipt of everyone’s plans.

5. Allene discussed hazardous extension cords as the safety portion of our meeting.  Roxanne will contact Rocky to have him make recommendations to clean up the cords in her area and Valerie’s.

6. Nina will now divide her 2 days of 16 hours, into 3 days of 16 hours in order to help staff HR with more coverage.  She will work 10-2 on Wednesdays and Fridays, and 7:45-4:30 on Thursdays.  Next week however, she will come in on Tuesday instead of Wednesday to assist Murriel with the typing tests.  

7. Allene is investigating a swipe card reader for security control in HR.  She will meet with Alex to discuss the set-up in ITS.

8. Board items that are pulled from the Agenda during the Board Meeting need to be communicated to payroll.  Michele will review the board agenda after each board meeting and notify the appropriate HR and Payroll staff accordingly.

